

**Minutes of the Sanson Community Committee held in the supper room of the Sanson Community Hall at 7pm on Wednesday 14<sup>th</sup> July 2021.**

**Present:** Grant McGaughey, Chris and Steve Smith, Alan Peck, Shane Hainsworth, Andrew Quarrie.

**Apologies:** Pam Workman, Jen Berquist, Kristi Whittaker, Joel Wiapo.

**Minutes from the June meeting were accepted as true and correct.**

**Matters Arising:** NIL

**Inwards Correspondence:**

**Email from Jude from Sanson School regarding firewood.** The Sanson School Board is delighted to accept the offer of \$100 per tree for firewood and hope huge profits are generated. Thanks Kristi and Sanson Community Committee - the pool will be very much appreciative. David and I are happy to help in any way.

**Email from Kristi Whittaker.** In regards to the trees at the school, payment to the school needs to be organised and to book in some dates to ring and move the wood to my place. The weekends of the 17/18 and 24/25 July are good for me.

**Email from Janine Hawthorn regarding the Sanson Community Committee Project Funding.**

I confirm that the Sanson Community Committee project funding for 2021/22 is \$5,689.67. This includes \$2,689.67 which was carried forward from 2020/21. The committee had tagged its 2021/22 project funding towards Sanson Community Day and Beautification. The committee however can redirect this funding to other projects. They just need to advise Council that they are wanting to do this.

**Financial Reports: 9<sup>th</sup> June 2021 to 14<sup>th</sup> July 2021**

|                              |                             |
|------------------------------|-----------------------------|
| Sanson Community Market      | Sanson Community Hall       |
| Opening Balance: \$21,845.79 | Opening Balance: \$972.18   |
| Money In: \$760.82           | Money In: \$455.00          |
| Money Out: \$876.67          | Money Out: \$232.36         |
| Closing Balance: \$21,729.74 | Closing Balance: \$3,194.82 |

Donations Account: \$2282.15

**General Business:**

**Market Signs:** Steve Smith is in the process of painting up panels and frames for the new market signs.

Alan Peck mentioned the barriers and arrow signs by the Gull Service Station are broken and needs to be replaced.

Jen Berquist mentioned about the heaters in the supper room about being replaced as they are too small to heat the area. Del, Grant and Jen will be getting together to discuss this and Grant to get brochures.

**Sanson Community Plan:** This was discussed at the meeting and the plans decided on for the next projects are going to be:

1. Design and Install Heritage interpretation boards about Sanson.
2. Design and Install Heritage interpretation boards about the Grandstand.

All Sanson Community Committee Members present at this meeting were all in agreement of this project.

**Council Reports: Andrew Quarrie**

Ohakea Water Scheme, the bore has reached a depth of 600 metres, flow and quality testing are taking place. The tender for the reservoir has been let and the completion date is Christmas. Laying of the pipes is progress to plan. This year's average rate increase will be 5.7%.

The Governments plan with regards to the 3waters restructure is lacking in detail.

The Long Term (10yr) plan has been passed and the two major items that went out for consultation,

- Funding for Community Events has been reinstated \$147,000 and to be reviewed within 12months.
- Building, and Resource consent fees, to the value of \$2,500 each is available to earthquake prone building owners, up to a maxim of \$75,000 per year for 3 years.

**Meeting closed at 9pm**

**Nest meeting in the supper room on Wednesday 11<sup>th</sup> August at 7pm.**